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Dear Friends 

It’s a joy this month to be able to read that three of 

our churches have gained their Silver Eco Church 

award – this comes as a result of much effort by 

many people so congratulations! It made me reflect 

that as we make our way into 2024 we find 

ourselves in the usual mix of Church seasons 

moving from the Glory of Epiphany to the Sunday before Lent, where as 

always we will find ourselves at the Transfiguration, then down the 

mountain and into Lent. Alongside which we travel through the seasons 

of the natural world moving from Winter into Spring with all the signs of 

God at work in both. Those churches who have gained their Silver Eco 

church award will have been working on the connections between faith 

and the environment, in line with the fifth mark of mission “To strive to 

safeguard the integrity of creation and sustain and renew the life of the 

earth.” Our faith, in both the natural seasons and the seasons of faith, 

help us not only in this mark of mission but in others too, to proclaim the 

Glory of God as the Heavens do (Psalm 19) and to challenge unjust 

structures which so often see the poorest communities suffering most. 

This is a challenge, to us individually and corporately, to be the people of 

God in the place where we are. Speaking through word and action the 

love of God our creator, that others may see something of the Glory of 

God revealed in the Christ of Christmas and Epiphany and travel with us 

down the mountain and through the valley to the cross and beyond to 

Easter Sunday. In 2024, as the Diocese of Peterborough, let us seek to live 

out our faith in ways that connect with every place and every generation 

today. 

 
 
 The Venerable Alison SW Booker  

  Alison Booker writes  . . .     
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In November I had the pleasure of accompanying Dr Rachel Carter, the 
County Bryophte Recorder, in a survey of St Mary's churchyard.  In all we 
found 36 different species of moss and one liverwort – a close relation.  
This total may seem astonishing but is comparable with other county 
churchyards. Having said that I was surprised that a small town centre  
setting did so well. 
 
Some mosses are recognizable by sight, others need a good hand lens and 
the identity of some needs examination through a microscope.  Mosses 
are an early form of plant life and do not conform to the patterns of our 
usual wild and garden plants.  They have no roots as such and do not 
transport water through veins.  In dry weather they may appear to be 
“dead” but they come to life again as soon as their environment becomes 
damp.  
 
If you would like to try to spot a couple the very common “Grimmia  
pulvinata; Grey-cushioned Grimmia” forms small rounded cushions on 
stone and brick. The tips of the leaves end in a fine hair which with the 
rounded shape gives it the name of the “hedgehog” moss. Spore capsules 
are bent in on themselves with their heads tucked into the body of the 
plant. There is a fine example on a flat tombstone which you can find if 
you walk from the main church door towards the war memorial.    
“Homalothecium sericeum” or “Silky Wall Feather-moss” is a spreading 
moss with a velvety look when damp.  It is growing around the top of the 
steps down to the boiler.                  
 
If you are interested in knowing more the 
office has a copy of the survey or contact me 
at cjwhite123@outlook.com. There is a  
hidden world of moss out there which is  
often passed by but is all around.   
Time and time again it reminds me of life in 
the Spirit – present all the time but often  
unnoticed, unseen. 
 
Christina White 

Churchyard Moss Survey 
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Summary of PCC meeting held 
on Monday 8 January 2024 in the 
Lower Vestry Hall. 
 
Apologies- James Mellor, Mike Gaul, 
Carolyn Wignall 
Present- Tom K, Marion B, Bob B, 
James W, Lynne P, Kate W, Martin 
Co, Jean B, Gerald B, Peter Co, 
Louise S, Glyn A, Linnet S, Helen A, 
Tony S, Jennie B, Helen S, Paula W. 
Also present Sam N, Rev Canon 
Richard Stainer 
 
Tom K opened with a scripture  
of Colossians 3. We welcomed 
Rev Canon Richard who facilitated 
the conversation/resignation of Paul 
A as Churchwarden and matters 
relating to the current situation. 
After approx. 2 hours of open 
discussion, PCC voted unanimously 
to move forward in support of our 
Rector. 
Agenda proper 
The Previous minutes were agreed 
and no matters arising. Action 
points were to be included in future 
minutes. 
Finance- the Finance report would 
be at the top of the agenda at the 
next PCC as not enough time to 
consider this evening. 
Safeguarding- No Safeguarding 
concerns. 
Any other business for the organist 
vacancy we will have two people 
will take it in turns in this role etc 

which was agreed unanimously.  
Sam N to sign up for Zoom account 
c £129 
PCC meetings to resume monthly. 
Next PCC meeting Monday 5 
February 2024 at 7.00pm 
We closed with prayer at 9.30pm 
 
Rushden and Newton Bromswold 
WI A meeting to be held at the 
Windmill Club, Glassbrook Road, 
Rushden NN10 9RP on Thursday 8  
February. Speaker will be Pat Taylor, 
My Life in Service. Our competition 
will be something beginning with V.  
  
The next meeting will be held at 
Townsend Court, 58 High St South, 
Rushden NN10 0FR on Thursday 14 
March with speaker Glennis Hooper, 
My Life in Words. Our competition 
will be something beginning with W. 
 
Visitors are welcome. We are a  
small friendly group come and give 
us a try, there will be a raffle and 
refreshments. Please contact Pat 
Taylor 01933 314294 for more 
information.  
 
The Ladies Group will next meet on 
Wednesday 14 February at 2.15pm   
 
Peterborough Diocesan Guild of 
Church Bellringers Annual Quiz - in 
aid of the Guild Bell Fund, £1 from 
Pam in the Church Office or 01933 
313195. Closing date is 28 February. 

 

St Mary’s News 

Continued over... 
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World Day of Prayer - Friday 1 
March. Our service this year is 
being held at St Peter's Church, 
Midland Road, Rushden, starting at 
2 pm and finishing in time for 
children to be picked up from 
school. This service has  
been prepared by the Christian 
Women of Palestine and is entitled  
'I beg you, bear with one another in 
love', and share the stories which 
will focus on three Palestinian 
women, from three different 
generations, who witness to the 
power of bearing together in love. 
 
These services are planned well in 
advance and we have a note of the 
countries for the next 7 years: 2025 
Cook Islands, 2026 Nigeria, 2027 

WDP International Committee, 
2028 Costa Rica, 2029 Italy, 2030 
Nepal and 2031 Jamaica. 
 
Illuminate Teams - We are looking 
for people to join the teams. 

• Access All Areas (AAA)—
Discipleship & Follow-up
(training available!) 

• Stewards (venue and 
carparks) 

• Set up and take down Team 
(at Park Road Baptist) 

• Prayer team  
  

"Sign up" now - how is God going 
to use you?  register on the 
Rushden Illuminate Tour Sign-up 
page using the following QR code 
below. Please sign up in advance to 
allow time for DBS processes. 
 

 
 
Please note that we will ask for a 
copy of a DBS and a reference  
from a Church Leader (with your 
permission) 
For more info, see Helen S. or Tom; 
Register with Sam. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Behind the Communion Table 

February 
4  Marion Bates 
11 Lent - no flowers 

March 
10 Lent - no flowers, Mothering 
 Sunday 
31 Easter Flower Team 
 

 
Memorial Chapel  

  March  
31  Brenda Dixon 
 
If you would like to give flowers in 
memory of loved ones please 
contact Brenda Dixon: 01933 358982 

Flower Rotas 
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 THE REGISTERS 

Funerals 

Friday 24 November 
 Raymond Marshall [82] 

 

Wednesday 10 January 
Teressa Plumley [83] 

 

Friday 12 January 
Albert Green [94] 

 

Baptisms 

Saturday 16 December 
Jidenna Jayden Onah 

Children's Society News  
Entries for John’s Winter Quiz ‘All 
Abroad’ close on 30 April 2024. 
Available from Pam Bailey (Church 
Office), Mary Hadley and Joy 
Holloway. Thank you for your 
support. 
 
Beans Club on Monday 15 January  
at 11.30am -12.30pm 
Continuing on Mondays after Bumps 
& Babes for all parents, carers and 
their children.   
Also, we are looking for volunteers to 
help serve each week. If you are able 
to help and feel this is something  
you would like to do please contact 
Helen on 07495 304974. 
 
Meeting on Thursday 15 
February: Rev Dr Ian Paul, 
international theologian and a 
member of the Archbishops' Council 
will be speaking on "Mission and 
ministry after the Prayers of Love 
and Faith" at the Church of Christ the 
King, Deeble Road, Kettering NN15 
7AA on Thursday 15 February: 7pm,  
refreshments; 7.30 to 9.15pm 
meeting. There will also be local 
speakers and an opportunity for 
questions and answers. This is an 
open meeting of Peterborough 
Diocesan Evangelical Fellowship.  
Free admission and no need to  
book. All are welcome. Details from  
Andrew Presland, on 07943 307873  
or andrew.presland.harborough58@ 
gmail.com. 

 

Monthly event for dads, stepdads, 
granddads or male carers and their 

younger children [0-6 yrs] with a 
range of toys including bouncy  
castle, sit-on cars and  ball pool. 

 
Saturdays 17 February &  

16 March 
9.30am - 12noon 

St Mary’s Church Hall 

Adults £5: children free  

Just turn up! 

mailto:andrew.presland.harborough58@gmail.com
mailto:andrew.presland.harborough58@gmail.com
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The Christingle will be held on  
Sunday 4 February at 10am  
 
Quiz Night  
Saturday 24 February 2024 in the 
Swan starting at 7:30pm. Entry Fee 
£10 for a team of 4.  Proceeds will go 
to the Friends of Newton Church.  
 
Easter Bunny Drive  
Saturday 30 March at 6pm in the 
Village hall. Tickets are Adults £5 and  
Children £2.50 which includes food. 
 
Cowslip and Fritillary Day 
Saturday 13 April and Sunday 14 April 
from 2.00 to 4.00pm. There will be 
plants for sale and afternoon teas. 
 

Cowslip picture taken by Peter 
Hassett in Newton Bromswold 
 
Village Fete 
This year’s Village Fete will take 
place on Saturday 6 July.  If you 
would like to help, then please 
speak to Helen Lines 01933 315864.  
 
 

Newton News                                           

Barn Dance 
Saturday 20 July will be starting at 
7pm.  Tickets are Adults £12.50 and 
Children £5 . 

February 
4 June Clarke 
11 Lent 
18 Lent 
25 Lent 

March 
3 Lent 
10 Lent 
17 Lent 
24 Lent 
31 Mrs Hollis 

 FLOWERS 
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New Year Resolutions 

D 
ear Friends, 
Some years ago, as Rector 
of Wimborne Minster in 

Dorset, in celebration of our 1300th 
anniversary, I encouraged every 
member of the Church community to 
take vows of Christian commitment 
for the coming year. They were a 
sort of Christian New Year 
Resolutions. 
 
The Minster, founded in 705 as a 
mission Church by the saxon St 
Cuthburga, offered the opportunity 
to make these promises in front of 
the Bishop. Almost 400 people 
undertook to live by the vows and 
this was a really important moment 
in our life together: 
 
Inspired by the example of St 
Cuthburga, 
I commit myself to live this year 
as a disciple of Jesus Christ 
guided by the Holy Spirit 
to the glory of God the Father 
 
I promise to 

• Pray daily 

• Read the Bible regularly 

• Attend public worship faithfully 

• Commend the Christian faith 

by word and deed 

• Fashion my life according to 

the example of Christ 

• Give and forgive as 

generously as God has given 

to and forgiven me 

• Promote Christian Unity 

 
You may want to adopt all or some 
of these promises as your New Year 
resolutions. Perhaps you might 
replace Cuthburga with your 
personal Christian heroine or hero, 
who inspires you in following Jesus. 
 
With my love and prayers for 2024. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
+John 

Diocese of Peterborough - Magazine Resource - January 2024 

Produced by the Diocesan Office, The Palace, Peterborough, PE1 1YB 

Tel: 01733 887000 Email: communications@peterborough-diocese.org.uk 

www.peterborough-diocese.org.uk 

Acting Bishop of Peterborough and  

Bishop of Brixworth 
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Lea and Petra Williams - with the Church Mission Society in the Czech 
Republic.     

 
Right from the start of their work for the Lord, leading the Anglican 
Church in the Czech city of Brno, Lea and Petra knew what he wanted 
them to do. It was to help grow a vibrant Christian community in which 
people would worship together and share food, hospitality and their  
lives. Now, this God-given vision is becoming a reality. Friendships are 
developing and the sense of community is deepening. This, though, is a 
community which also looks outwards. Last summer, younger members 
took on a week-long project to transform several classrooms at “Vesna”,  
the centre which supports people in need, including a large number of 
Ukrainian refugees. It was a blessing to them and a great success - an 
incentive to find more opportunity for service in the future. Lea and Petra  
look forward to seeing how God will lead the Brno church this year, and 
specifically mention for prayer a new study group which started last 
September at Masaryk University. It meets each week, and enables its 
members to bring their theological and philosophical questions to it for 
discussion. Lea and Petra are very conscious of the many ways in which 
God has blessed them and their ministry and are thankful to him. They also 
thank us for our continued prayer and support. 
 
So, on behalf of the Mission Committee, thanks to everyone who prays for 
them and for all of our Mission Partners and supports them in the work 
which they do for the Lord. 
 
Sue Eagles, for the Mission Committee 

 

 

Mission Matters  

The Clocks go forward 

31 March 

Reminder 
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Hi All! 
We just wanted to say a big thank you to everyone that has supported us 
over the last year. We really are so grateful for the support you have 
shown us, whether it has been fundraising, awareness raising or  
donating. We could not provide the level of support we do without  
amazing people like you and also your help in spreading the word about 
what we do so that more people know where to come for help, is  
invaluable. If anyone is thinking about taking on a personal challenge this 
year, please consider us as a sponsorship opportunity. 
If you would like to work with us again throughout 2024, please get in 
touch or share our details with anyone else you think might want to help 
support those in need in North Northants. We receive no statutory  
funding and rely solely on general donations and fundraising to provide 
the support that we do. 
We wish you all a Happy New Year and look forward 
to working with you again in 2024! 
Kind regards 
The Team at Rushden Homeless Project 

Encompass 

Crafts and Coffee/Tea 
 
In December we made some lovely  
Christmas decorations. 
 
 

At the beginning of January the craft group made 
some beautiful Calendars. 
If you would like to join us our next meeting is  

Tuesday 6  
February 10.00am to 12noon where we 
will be making ‘Flower Felt Brooches’. 
Also our meeting on  
Tuesday 5 March 10.00 to 12noon will be 
an ‘Easter Craft’. For further information 
contact Lynne: 353655 or 
lynne@lateralflow.co.uk 
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1 Affirmation 2 Afire 3 Anselm 4 Ashore 5 At first 6 Backfire 7 Bashful  
8 Bog oak 9 Bonfire night 10 Cash cow. 
11 Cashew 12 Cashmere 13 Ceasefire 14 Chelmsford 15 Cloakroom  
16 Confirmation 17 Croaking 18 Dishwasher 19 Fashion 20 Fireproof. 
21 First-born 22 Great Oakley 23 Helmet 24 Helmsley 25 Infirmary  
26 IJsselmeer  27 Kashmir 28 Kennelmaid 29 Michaelmas 30 Misfire. 
31 Oak apple 32 Oakham 33 Oil-fired or Gas-fired 34 Overwhelm  
35 Pelmanism 36 Rasher 37 Royal Oak 38 Sashay 39 Selly Oak  
40 Skelmersdale. 
41 Smash hit 42 Soakaway 43 Squashing 44 Steelmen 45 Tea shop  
46 Thelma 47 The Oaks 48 Uncloak 49 Washington 50 Yoakam. 
 
Thank you to everyone who supported the quiz. 
I must thank Susan Perkins of Higham Ferrers for selling a large number 
of quizzes all over the UK. I had entries from as far apart as Helston and 
Orkney. 
We raised £363, which included some donations. A record! Of the 149 
entries, 59 were all-correct, a further 57 with 49 and a half or 49 marks. 
 The winners are I S Spinks, Wisbech, Richard Freeman, Gretna and  
Stuart Wilby, Higham Ferrers. 
Other all-correct entries were received from:- M Allan, Sue Atkinson, 
Pam Bailey, Mrs M Banks, Elaine Barton, Susan Bendelow,  
Pete Brooksby, Helen Brown, Sheila Brown, Peter Burden, Susan Burton, 
Graham Chilton, Colin Clarke, Pete Claughton, Helen Cook, Simon Dixon, 
Ena Edwards, Mark Elliott, Janice Evans, Barry Fryer, Mrs M Giles,  
Mrs S Gordon, Mary Hearn, Polly Hellier & Marilyn Fursey, Chris Hoskin, 
Diane Humble, Colleen Jackson, Jackie Jessop, Rachael Joyce,  
Jane Judge, Anne Leason, Liz, Jo Maye, Christine McCallum,  
Susan McGaw, Marion McGregor, Mrs E Mudd, Hilary Oughton,  
Linda Pirie, Mrs L K Porter, Dafydd Price Jones,  
Jane Rawlins, Yvonne Reid, Vicki Reis, Les Rendell, 
Clive Roper, Mrs W Sagerson, Mrs A Smith,  
Ann Smith, Dorothy Smith. Jeanne Spackman, 
Graham Stone, Gloria Swan, Janette Weadon and 
Andrew Wallace. 

MISSION QUIZ RESULTS 2023  
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Don't Fall for a Scam! 
 

Scammers are sophisticated, cunning and clever, employing 

many devious ways of collecting people's personal  

information. This enables them to know exactly who to  

target and which type of scam those people are most likely to fall for. They 

contact potential victims by post, email, text and on the doorstep.  

Scammers are also known as fraudsters, conmen, crooks,  

swindlers, cowboys and rogue traders. Do not give any personal details 

over the phone, no name, address, bank details etc. Legitimate companies 

would know your details and would not ask for pin numbers. Do not  

presume the caller ID telephone number displayed is legitimate. Hang up 

and find the phone number on your account statement, phone book or on 

the company's or government website. If you are not sure who is speaking 

to you, put the phone down. Not expecting a caller, don't answer the door. 

Don't reply to suspect emails or text or open an attachment. You've won a 

prize in the post? you did not enter, destroy and bin it. Don't be a victim, be 

aware!  
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07735 564419/01536 724875 

GENTLEMEN’S HAIR STYLIST 

40-42, HIGH STREET SOUTH RUSHDEN 
 

6 FULL TIME STYLISTS 

Walk in or for appointments ring 
 

01933 356483 

PARKING 

OPPOSITE 

 

NOBLE EYE CARE 

89 High St, Rushden  

312551 
www.nobleopticians.co.uk  

P. G. SAVAGE 
PAPERHANGING 

INTERIOR & EXTERIOR 
PAINTING 

FREE Estimates & Advice Given 
Reliable Service 

01933 316278 
10, Wymington Rd, Rushden, Northants 

PAINTERS & 
DECORATORS 

WITH 

OVER 30 YEARS 
EXPERIENCE 

 

To advertise in the Newsletter 

contact  

St Mary’s Church Office on  

01933 412235 or 

stmaryschurchoffice@btinternet.com 

Prices start at only £25 per year 
 

Some forthcoming Encompass 
fundraising events:  

 
Fynnius Fogg concert on  

Saturday 10 February at the  
Athletics Club, Newton Road, 

Rushden. Encompass will receive 
100% of the money raised. Details 

to follow. 
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Belfry Gossip  

At the Branch Quiz in December we managed to 
amass two teams of ringers who regularly ring at 
Rushden, making eight teams in total. As well as 
the quiz, with questions on a wide range of 
subjects, there was an excellent buffet supper 
part way through the evening. Following the 
second half of the quiz a team from Bozeat/
Easton Maudit took first place and one of the 
Rushden teams came second. Altogether a very 
good evening. 

During the past two months, as well as ringing 
on Sundays between the services, we rang a 
Quarter Peal to celebrate Advent, but 
unfortunately a quarter peal attempt prior to the Carol Service came to 
grief after some very good ringing. For the family service on Christmas 
Eve we successfully rang an eighth peal (about 25 minutes of continuous 
ringing), this also hopefully made the town aware of the meaning of 
Christmas as well as our ringing for the Christmas Day Service.  

Following a shortened practice on the last Friday of the year Brenda 
kindly invited us for a social get together 
with some nibbles, a very nice and chatty 
evening to end the year. Thank you 
Brenda. 

The Wellingborough Branch held a 
ringing meeting at Wollaston (6 bells) 
and the Quiz at Earls Barton since last 
time, and the Branch AGM will be held 
before you read this so more about that 
next time.  

Also before next time we will have held 
our Tower AGM, so more to come after 
that. 

Tintinnabulum 
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A . ABBOTT & SONS 
PERSONAL FUNERAL DIRECTORS 

BEDFORD ROAD, RUSHDEN 
 

‘Owned and operated by  
the Abbott family for four generations’ 

 

Tel: Rushden 312142 
24 HOUR SERVICE TO ALL AREAS 

 

Private Chapel of rest, 
Service Chapel, Catering suite, 

Memorial display, Floral tributes 
Pre-paid plans available         Est. 1885 

 

www.abbottfunerals.co.uk 
info@abbottfunerals.co.uk 

Hollis Brothers 
High class butchers 

 

44 Duck St. Rushden 

357763 
Friendly, personal service 

  

4 Hamblin Court  
Rushden NN10 0RU 

Tel: 01933 358541 
www.rjsmith-son.co.uk  

 
01933 

448455 / 
07914 934380 
Same Day 

Help 

P. W. HOUSE 
54, High Street, Rushden 
 

Rushden’s Family Jeweller 
For over 60 years     
 

Tel: 418877 

The 
Distinctive 

Jeweller 

mailto:info@abbottfunerals.co.uk
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3    Saturday: 9.30am - Marriage Preparation Meeting in the Church.      
      All wedding couples due to be married are invited to join. 
4   Sunday: 11.30am-1pm - Deep School years 7 to 13. Meet in the Lower      
      Hall to meet people, eat food, play fun games and learn about Jesus.  
      Contact Helen: 07495 304974 
5   Monday: 10am-12.30pm - Bumps and Babes and Beans Club in Church  
     where we light a candle, and have a short bible story, colouring and  
     some fun songs. We then move to the church hall, where the children 
    (and parents) can take part in craft activities or play with toys, whilst 
    enjoying a drink, biscuit and a chat. Come and join us. £1.50 per family.       
    We also serve beans on toast afterwards 11.30am-12.30pm. 
     Monday: 7pm - PCC Meeting in the lower hall. 
6   Tuesday: 10.00-12noon - Crafts & Coffee/Tea in the Church Hall -  
      Making Felted Flower Brooches, contact details on p11. 
     Tuesday: 8pm - The Bible Course on Zoom Tuesday evenings for 
     8 sessions , Linnet will be holding a Bible Course on ZOOM. For more   
     details please contact Linnet or Sam in the Church Office. 
8   Thursday: 7.30pm - Prayer, Praise & Presence    
12  Monday: 10am-12.30pm - Bumps and Babes and Beans Club  
      Monday: 6-7.30pm - Ignite Kids Club School years 1 to 6. Play games,  
      crafts, cooking, trips out and more. £1.50 per session, plus extra for  
      tuck. Contact Paula: 07505 381389 
13  Tuesday: 8pm - The Bible Course on Zoom 
14  Wednesday: 2.15pm - Ladies Group - Meet in the Church Hall 
       Wednesday: 7-8pm - Choir Practice       
       Wednesday: 7.30pm - Ash Wednesday - Our Ash Wednesday service 
       will be held at St. Peter’s Church, Church Hall, Midland Road. We are 
       seeking someone from our congregation to lead the Bible readings.  
17   Saturday: 9.30am-12noon - Who Let The Dads Out? - Monthly event 
       for dads, stepdads, grandads, male carers and their younger children 
       [0-6yrs]. Adults £5: children free. 
18   Sunday: 11.30am-1pm - Deep Youth Group 
20  Tuesday: 8pm - The Bible Course on Zoom 
21   Wednesday: 11.30am-1pm - Lent Lunches 
26  Monday: 10am-12.30pm - Bumps and Babes and Beans Club  
       Monday: 6-7.30pm - Ignite Kids Club  
27  Tuesday: 8pm - The Bible Course on Zoom 
28  Wednesday: 11.30am-1pm - Lent Lunches 
       Wednesday: 7-8pm - Choir Practice 

Church Diary - February 2024 



18 

 

3 Sunday: 11.30am-1pm - Deep The Youth Group Deep will meet every      
 first and third Sundays of the month in the Lower Hall for school years 
 7 to 13. Meet people, eat food, play fun games and learn about Jesus. 
 For further information please contact Helen: 07495 304974. 
4     Monday: 10am-12.30pm - Bumps and Babes and Beans Club more  

 information on Page 17. 
  Monday: 7pm - PCC Meeting in the lower hall 
5     Tuesday: 10.00-12noon - Crafts & Coffee/Tea in the Church Hall -  
        Making Easter crafts, contact details on p11. 
        Tuesday: 8pm - The Bible Course on Zoom Please join us for our last   
        Session of the Bible Course on ZOOM. For more details please  
        contact Linnet or Sam in the Church Office. 
6     Wednesday: 11.30am-1pm - Lent Lunches 
8 Friday: 7-9pm - Illuminate Volunteers hosting 
9 Saturday: 7-9pm - Illuminate Volunteers hosting 
11 Monday: 10am-12.30pm - Bumps and Babes and Beans Club 
 Monday: 6-7.30pm - Ignite Kids Club On the 2nd and 4th Mondays  

for School years 1-6 are invited to come and play games, crafts,     
cooking, trips out and more. £1.50 per session, plus extra for tuck.  
Further information please contact Paula 07505 381389. 

13 Wednesday: 11.30am-1pm - Lent Lunches 
        Wednesday: 2.15pm - Ladies Group - Meet in the Church Hall 
        Wednesday: 7-8pm - Choir Practice 
16 Saturday: 9.30am-12noon - Who Let The Dads Out? - Monthly event 
        for dads, stepdads, grandads, male carers and their younger children 
        [0-6yrs]. Adults £5: children free. 
17 Sunday: 11.30am-1pm - Deep Youth Group 
18   Monday: 10am-12.30pm - Bumps and Babes and Beans Club  
20  Wednesday: 11.30am-1pm - Lent Lunches 
25   Monday: 10am-12.30pm - Bumps and Babes and Beans Club  
       Monday: 6-7.30pm - Ignite Kids Club  
27  Wednesday: 11.30am-1pm - Lent Lunches 
       Wednesday: 7-8pm - Choir Practice 

Church Diary - March 2024 
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St Peter’s  
Newton Bromswold 

 Sunday 4 February - The Sunday Next Before Lent 
9.30am 

11.15am 

Holy Communion 

Morning Prayer 

 
10.00am 

 
Family Service 

Sunday 11 February - Ash Wednesday 
9.30am 
11.15am 

Worship & Word 
Morning Prayer 

10.00am Family Service 

Wednesday 14 February - Ash Wednesday 

7.30pm 
 

Ash Wednesday Service - Held  
at St Peter’s Church, Midland 
Road in the Church Hall 

  

Sunday 18 February - The First Sunday of Lent 
9.30am 

11.15am 

Worship & Word 

Holy Communion 

 
10.00pm 

 
Family Service 

Sunday 25 February - The Second Sunday of Lent 
9.30am 

11.15am 

Worship & Word 

Morning Prayer 
10.00am Family 

Communion 

Midweek Services in St Mary’s Church 
Thursdays - February 1, 8, 15, 22 and 29 
at 10.30am - Holy Communion [BCP]  

   
  

  

Services for February 2024 

If you would like to continue to receive this Newsletter in place of Grapevine 
then talk to St Mary’s Church Office and your copy will be delivered as 

before unless you normally collect it yourself. For those receiving their copy 
by post there will be a small charge of £5 per year: if this applies to you, a 

note will be included with this edition 
 

Non-subscription copies of this Newsletter are routinely made available at 
the back of church. If you would like to contribute towards their printing 
costs please put whatever seems appropriate into the old Grapevine slot 

by the Hymn Books in St Mary’s Church.  
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 Sunday 3 March - The Third Sunday of Lent 
9.30am 

11.15am 

Holy Communion 

Morning Prayer 

10.00am Family Service  

 

Sunday 10 March - Mothering Sunday 

9.30am 

11.15am 

Worship and Word 

Morning Prayer 

10.00am Mothering Sunday 

Sunday 17 March - The Fourth Sunday of Lent 

9.30am 

11.15am 

Worship and Word 

Holy Communion 

 

10.00am 
  

Family Service 
  

Sunday 24 March - Palm Sunday 

9.30am 

11.15am  

Worship & Word 

Morning Prayer 

 10.00am  Family  

Communion 

Friday 29 March - Good Friday 
9.30am All Age Service 10.00am Good Friday Service 

Sunday 31 March - Easter Day 
10.30am Joint Service 10.00am Easter Communion 

Midweek Services in St Mary’s Church 
Thursdays - March 7, 14, 21, 28 

 At 10.30am Holy Communion [BCP]  

 

St Peter’s  

Newton Bromswold 

Services for March 2024 

Live-Streaming 
St Mary’s Sunday Services at 9.30 will continue to be live-streamed 

and can also be found later on YouTube:  
http://www.youtube.com/user/stmarysrushden.  

St Mary’s 

Rushden 


